
 
Springfield School 

 
  

  SEN SPECIALIST SCHOOL 

Welcome to our nineteenth edition of our weekly ‘admin’ newsletter for the 2019/2020 
academic year. This will keep you up to date with whole school events and activities. 

 

1AJ 100.00% 2JK 80.00% 3AO 96.00% 3NA 80.00% 

1JC 94.44% 2LB 86.84% 3AP 80.00% 3NH 100.00% 

1SR 98.75% 2MD 72.73% 3HM 73.33% 4AJ/HM 81.11% 

2AL 87.50% 1NP/KA 87.50% 3LC 100.00% 6EM 78.00% 

2CS 85.00% 2LW/HR 100.00% 3MW 81.82% 6PF 87.78% 

 
Pupil Collection / Transport changes 

 
If your child is to be collected from school or is to go home with 
another person instead of going home on Transport buses, please 
could we kindly request that you give the Admin Team plenty of 
notice. This is so that we can pass the message on to class teams as 
soon as possible to avoid delays at the end of the school day. Thank 
you. 
 

Sickness and Diarrhoea 
 
This week a letter has gone home to parents regarding a high 
number of sickness and diarrhoea cases in school. If your child is 
affected, please keep them off school until they have been 
symptom free for 48 hours. Thank you for your co-operation.  

 
6PF 

 
In 6PF this week we have been busy going out into the community. 
On Monday at Tesco we bought ingredients to make cheese 
muffins. Everyone enjoyed helping to use a grater and other tools 
to mix the ingredients together. 
We tasted some at snack time and they were delicious! 
On Tuesday morning we visited Bridgemere Garden Centre to look 
at the different types of bread and cakes sold there as well as 
looking at Valentine’s Day displays. 
This week we celebrated a sixteenth birthday in class for Ellie 
Hughes with a special cake, card and birthday banners. 
Next week we’ll be making Valentine’s cards and presents, taking 
part in a Making Sense of Work Creative Arts workshop and looking 
forward to the half term holiday! 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 
  
 

Next week at Springfield 
Monday 10th February 6EM Regular Walks/ Shopping 

6PF Supermarket visits 
Stay and Play (Pre-booking required) 

Tuesday 11th February Safer Internet Day 
3AO visit to Adelaide School 
6PF Garden Centre visits 
6EM Theatre project 

Wednesday 12th February 3LC Apollo Buckingham gymnastics 
6PF Apollo Buckingham visits 
3AO visit to Grand Junction retail park 

Thursday 13th February 3AO B & Q/Café/Shopping visits 
Spring Chat Drop in Session 
2LB Horseriding 
3LC Travel Training/ Daily living skills / Road safety visits 

Friday 14th February Valentine’s Disco and non-uniform Day £1 donation to Friends of Springfield 
6EM swimming 
Stay and Play (Pre-booking required) 

 

 
3AO 

 
Students from 3AO have made a link with Apollo Buckingham, who 
are the new owners of the MMU site. We have been learning about 
cleaning products and how to use and store them safely. We went 
over to Booth Hall student accommodation to use our new skills. 
Upon arrival we were shown to a suite of flats with shared 
kitchenette and ensuite bathrooms. The students got straight to 
work cleaning, polishing and hoovering the whole place. Students 
will visit over the next six weeks as part of our 'Moving On' 
curriculum, learning skills that we will use throughout our lives as 
we become more independent.  
  

Safeguarding video 
 

3MW and 3AO have joined forces to record a hit single! During our 
music sessions, Loraine has chosen these two classes to be the 
voices behind our new Safeguarding Video and song for Springfield. 
Safeguarding is such an important aspect of school life and we are 
celebrating the different ways in which the whole school, staff, 
students and parents are involved. Watch this space for updates on 
the filming and the recording progress. 
 

Forest Schools 
 
In Forest School this week we have been shifting woodchip on to 
our muddy pathway. 
This has taught us how to work as a team and consider physical 
management of garden tools.  
A HUGE thank you to Phoenix Tree Care, Crewe for their kind 
donation of the woodchip!  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Have great week! 

Lisa Hodgkison 

Headteacher 

NEWSLETTER 19 – 7th February 2020 

Whole school Attendance this week – 88.04% 


